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Thursday, 15 May 2025 

EQUIPPING OUR EMERGENCY SERVICES FOR THE FUTURE 

The Allan Labor Government is giving hardworking emergency services the funding and equipment they need – so 
that communities can respond and recover from floods, fires and storms. 

Victoria is one of the most fire-prone areas in the world, and natural disasters are becoming more frequent and 
severe – and the Emergency Services and Volunteers Fund (ESVF) will deliver our emergency services what they 
need to respond to these disasters.  

Through the ESVF, the Labor Government will invest $110 million to deliver a rolling fleet replacement program for 
VICSES and the CFA – and now Fire Rescue Victoria.  

Fire Rescue Victoria’s $40 million rolling fleet replacement program will ensure firefighters get new appliances to 
keep doing what they do best. 

VICSES volunteers across Victoria will be better equipped for the future with the first round of new Next Generation 
Medium Rescue Trucks to be delivered to units in Glen Eira, Geelong, Alexandra, Kinglake, Essendon, Chelsea, 
Otway, Beechworth, Kyabram and Murrayville. 

CFA brigades in Darraweit Guim, Corop West, Barmah, Erica, Lubeck, Goroke, Crowlands, Modewarre, Kawarren 
and Moe South will also be the first recipients of new Medium Tankers funded through the ESVF. 

Because our emergency services volunteers give our state so much, eligible CFA and VICSES volunteers and life 
members will be able to access a rebate, administered by the Department of Government Services. 

Eligible volunteers include all active VICSES and CFA Operational and Support Volunteers. To be eligible for the 
rebate, volunteers will need to have served for at least 12 months, have passed probation, and not be suspended 
on disciplinary grounds or have taken a leave of absence for the duration of the preceding 12 months.  

After consultation with councils, emergency services and the Victorian Farmers Federation the Labor 
Government will also: 

• Reduce the variable rate for Primary Production Land from 83c/$1,000 Capital Improved Value (CIV) to 
71.8c/$1,000 CIV – reducing the liability payable by farmers. 

• Guarantee in legislation that 95 per cent of VICSES and CFA funding will come from ESVF and 90 per cent 
of FRV’s annual funding will come from the levy. 

• Legislate to make it clear that every single dollar collected from the levy must be spent on emergency 
services. 

• Boost transparency by reporting annually how much money has been collected by the ESVF and how that 
money will be spent. 

• Commit to working on an implementation package for local councils, including funding for the Municipal 
Association of Victoria 

• Provide partial rebates of the ESVF for farmers eligible for the infrastructure grants program in the 
Government’s drought support package. 
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Every single dollar raised by this new fund will support our emergency services – helping them to keep communities 
safe year-round.  

Quote attributable to Treasurer Jaclyn Symes  

“These changes will give emergency services the funding and equipment they need as they face natural disasters 
which are happening more often and becoming more destructive.” 

Quote attributable to Minister for Emergency Services Vicki Ward 

“This new funding model is giving our incredible emergency service workers and volunteers the modern equipment 
they need to help keep communities safe.” 


